
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Greetings Everyone, 

 

Well we kicked off the fall schedule with a great speaker. Newly elected Sacramento District Attorney Ann 

Marie Schubert was our guest speaker. Although she doesn’t take office until January 2015, from what she 

imparted, she’s one of us. From cold case files; the Sacramento County Crime Lab; to Proposition 47, she 

covered it all. 

 

Our attendance has been fairly good this year, but there is plenty of room for improvement. Our last meeting 

we had around 50. If you have been paying attention, we have not conducted any life threatening business at 

the meetings. I promised at the beginning of the year that our meetings would be informative and entertaining. 

I’ve tried to keep that promise and I believed that the board and myself have done a pretty good job. Most of 

the new business has been with the board of directors before or after the meetings. A recap was provided to let 

you know how we have been spending your money and what’s up next in the future. This month, we 

approved funds in the amount of $2,000.00, for the two SSD academies that are presently underway. A 

$200.00 donation to SCERA for their upcoming California Counties Conference and  a $200.00 donation to 

the Canfield Foundation for scholarships for FFA students attending Galt High School. This past summer we 

extended our benefits to four families of our departed brothern. Keep December 10th , open for our Gala 

Christmas Party.  

 

Now, for business! There will be three (3) vacancies on the board of directors that must be filled. I would  

expect that at least three members would step forward. Nominations will be open at the next meeting.  Most 

importantly, my spot!  I accepted my nomination last year for one year only. 

Well it is almost up. Anyone of you can bang the gavel, call the meeting to 

order, and introduce guest speakers. If I can do it, so can you.  

 

I’m presently lining up a guest speaker for next month. Any ideas would be 

welcome, so call or email me.  That’s about all for this month. Oh, I almost 

forgot. The new General Order 13/05 is out. It has information on the 

“Issuance of Retirement ID Credentials and Retiree CW Authorizations”.  

Look for it to be on the website soon.  

  

See you in October, Dave 
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2.   Owen Cater 

3.   Leroy Winter, Bob Kamena 

4.   Howard Weaver 

5.   James Delavan, Timothy Heinz 

6.   Robert G. Smith 

10. Tom Roloff, Pat Flood 

14. James Dodson 

17. Herbert Highsmith, William Myers 

22. Fred Ross 

October Birthdays 

President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Vice President 

Joe Doupe 

(916) 606-1223 

jd38sam@gmail.com 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2014 

711 Club Officers 

 

  August Birthdays 

 
23. Gary Day 

24. Robert Ferry, Donald Becker, 

  Robert Denham 

25. Sue Paulson 

27. Randall Williams 

28. Ron Mortenson  

29. Ralph Blasingame, Simon Perez,  

 Joe Whaley, Alicia Biggers 

31. Robert Correa, John Allen, 

  David  Duckett 
 

 September Birthdays 

2.   Lee Dean     

4.   George Lewis, Gil Magness 

7.   Dennis Arnal, Dennis Kyler  

8.   Robert Hasapis, Larry Rael 

9.   Pat Toland     

12. Jack Vining 

14. Bob Etzler  

16. Bob Weil  

17. Mike  DeVilbiss 

18. Donald  Root 

20. James Smith  

21. Dennis Eickmeyer 

23. Alfonso Linares, Ron Hampton 

24. Dave Hash  

25. John Calava 

26. Othel Jackson, Ernest Owen  

29. Del Foster 

1.  Roy Messer 

2.  Phil Davis 

4.  Ed Reynolds 

5.  Bob Lehman, Steve McKinney 

6.  Tom Silver 

8.   Sherry Matranga 

9.   Ed Close 

10. Scott Jones, Bill Miller, Don Nelson, 

 Gerald Ward 

13. Phil Barnett, Don Van Skike 

14. Ernie McGuire, Tim Kelly 

15. Carl Hicks, Ken Baker 

16. Bill Ferguson, Dina Messier 

 

17. Art Hines, Wendy Iames 

18 Bill Long 

19. Bill Barnsdale 

21. Darryl Dunham 

22. Dennis Whitten, Charles Bridges 

23. Richard Russell 

23. Gary Iames, Sandy Shields 

25. Joe Spoto 

28. Phyllis Francis, Jane Hall,  

 Gloria McCormack, Ron Tobler, Ken 

 Martin, Richard Kemp 

30. Bill Black, Deborah Morrow, Nick Sulli 

31. Mike Contini 
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Meeting  Minutes 

September Meeting Minutes 
 

Date: September 10, 2014  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm by President Dave Evans.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at  12:10 pm 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Dave Evans      X Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  NP Vice President: Joe Doupe      X Clem Meier 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon      NP Karen Doupe 

  X Secretary: Nancy Gust      X Earl Evans 

  X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault       X Walt Horne  

  X Past President: Judy Deaton      X  Barbara Smith 

             

General Members Present: 46    Guests:  2   New Members: Tom Jurin & Gerald  Ward. 

 

Guest Speaker: District Attorney Elect Anne Marie Schubert  

 

She discussed her background before coming to the Sacramento Office.  She spoke about working with all the law enforcement and 

community based organizations.  She does not expect any big changes when she takes over the DA’s office on January 5.  The  

Officer Involved Shootings will be investigated by the DA’s Office.  An attorney is assigned now and criminal investigators are in 

classes. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Kathy gave a verbal report on the club’s finances.  The financial records are available for review at any  

meeting. 

 

New Business: 

President Dave Evans informed the members of the decisions made by the Board of Directors at a meeting held shortly before this 

one.  Donations will be made to the following organizations: 

1. Academy Class graduating Jan 30, 2015  $1,000 

2. Academy Class graduating May 29, 2015 $1,000 

3. Canfield Scholarship Fund   $   200 

4. SCREA sponsorship    $   200 

 5.    Verhoeven Fund    $1,000 

TOTAL:  $3,400 

 

A committee was also appointed to go to the Dante Club to arrange the final details of the Christmas Dinner 

 

Sunshine Report:  

The members were informed of the passing of Lynn Yeakey, Taff Kingsley and Patricia Saunders-wife of Larry Saunders (Crazy 

Larry). 

 

Certificates: Anne Marie Shubert received a Certificate of Appreciation for speaking at our meeting 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for October were won by:   

Sam Flaa, Rolfe Appel, and Marv Magers. 

  

Meeting Adjourned at 1:00 p.m.     

Next Meeting: October 8, 2014 at SPOA  

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 



Next Meeting -  October 8th, 2014 
SPOA Banquet Facility  

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social Time  

11:45 AM Lunch  

Followed by raffle   

RSVP  BY 

Thursday, October 2nd 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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IMPORTANT NOTE 

 

General Order 13/05  (REV 5/14) 
Issuance of Retirement ID Credentials and Retiree Concealed Weapon Authorizations 

 
The Department has finally revised the orders dealing with the issuance of retirement identification and  

concealed weapon permits. 

 

I will get it posted on the 711 Club website under Reference Material to replace the outdated material.  There 

will be two attachments, A and B. You should be able to print them from the web to request your desired ID. 

It maybe  a couple of weeks.  If you need it now email me and I’ll send it to you. larryjarvis@711club.org 

 

Member Jim Crump wants you to know that his request for ID under the new order is being processed as I 

write this.  
 
 
 

************************************************************************************* 

Joseph McKinney– Sheriff 
In the Line of Duty -  August 15, 1850 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

